UPPER MIFFLIN TOWNSHIP

455 WHISKEY RUN ROAD

NEWVILLE, PA  17241

August 11, 2020 Meeting Minutes
The Board of Supervisors of Upper Mifflin Township met on August 11, 2020 at the Township Building, located at 455 Whiskey Run Road, Newville, PA  17241.  Adam Cohick called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.

Present:
Kingsley Blasco via telephone, Heidi Clevenger, Adam Cohick, and Valerie Mowery

Approval of Minutes:  Heidi motioned to approve the July 14, 2020, Meeting Minutes, Kingsley seconded; all were in favor. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Heidi motioned to approve the July 14, 2020 Treasurer’s Report, Kingsley seconded; all were in favor.
Visitors: Lauren Lebo, Trent Wenger Co. 47, Jay Mowery and Steve Wiser.
Trent Wenger was here representing Fire Co. 47 he gave the fire report and then he was here to talk about the departments workman’s compensation policy.  He gave a report on the department’s income and expenses.  He mentioned the loss of revenue due to the Covid 19 pandemic and the loss of income due to cancellations of events.  The department would like a contribution for the policy and went over the different breakdowns of what it would cost the township.  He would like a representative from the township to be at their next meeting at the department which is August 31 at 7:00PM.  Valerie is going to email the Supervisors a reminder of the meeting.
Jay Mowery was present to talk about Land Use Permits; he feels it should not be the Land Use Officer’s decision to issue variances.  He suggests the Land Use Officer makes a recommendation to the Board and they hold a vote on variances.
. 
Correspondence: Adam looked over the correspondence and made mention of what was important and passed it around.

Old Business:   Heidi mentioned about still doing the news letter and Valerie is going to look into other Townships to see what they do and how often.
New Business
Upper Mifflin Athletic Park

Lauren would like to change the policy on non profit organizations by paying some sort of fee. Adam would like to see the policy revised and have a $20.00 fee and a security deposit of $50.00 but still have First Responders be able to rent it for free. Lauren also stated if it was necessary to see a proof of insurance and the Board feels she should get it when they pay for their security deposit.

She also stated we lose 3.71% when they pay with a credit card and would like to see a fee for credit cards when the new rates change at the beginning of 2021.   The locks need changed at the gym and Lauren is going to get some different prices and bring the proposels back to the next Township meeting.  There also needs to have ramp installed to be able to bring larger items through the doors, the Board gave Lauren some names of contacts and she is going to reach out to them and see what it would cost.  Valerie made mention that the bank account is getting low on funds and would like to make a transfer of $400.00 if needed to pay the gym bills. Heidi made a motion and Adam seconded: all were in favor.

F&M Credit Card

Valerie would like to have the board sign off on changing the name on the credit card, it still has Ruth Ann Myers name on it. The bank suggested that it should have another  name on it other than the Secretary, Heidi made a motion to add Kingsley Blasco’s name along with Valerie’s.  Adam seconded; all were in favor. 

Online bank account access for viewing and printing statements:

Valerie would like permission to have online access for the bank accounts (ACNB & F&M) for viewing and printing statements only.  Adam made motion to make ACNB paperless statements and have access to view the 2 accounts online. Heidi seconded it; all were in favor.
Solicitor’s Report:.
Nick Swartz and Stephanie Chertok were present to go over District 4 sewage pumping.  Nick went over the ordinance and explained how it is worded and feels there are still some people in compliance of the 5 year agreement.  He agreed that three of them still need pumped and the Board feels he should hold back with sending letters and have someone from the Board reach out to those residents. Valerie is going to give Kingsley the names of the people that still need pumped and he is going to talk to them.  The board also feels that the verbiage of the previous attorney’s letter should be changed.
Nick also brought the deed for the Upper Mifflin Athletic Association.  Kingsley made a motion to go ahead and start the process of removing Lower Mifflin’s name off of the deed, Heidi seconded; all were in favor.

Road Master:  
Kingsley gave his report and said that they fixed a pot hole on Gameland Road.  Mark Wettstein is still mowing the along the roads and the Swartz Lane still needs repaired.
Permit Report: There were 2 new land use checklists, 3 new Land Use Permits. There was 0 septic application and 0 septic permits. PA Code Alliance issued 1 new building permit.  There was a new lane issued off of N. Middle Road, Tyler Lane and 2 new addresses assigned off of Tyler Lane.
Bob Shively:  
Bob was not present

Approval of Bills:  
Heidi motioned to approve the bills for payment, Kingsley seconded; all were in favor.

Approval of Additional Monthly Expenditures for Payment:
 Heidi motioned, Kingsley seconded; all were in favor.
Personnel:

Mark Wettstein turned in his maintenance contract as a self contractor but has to make a few corrections and Kingsley noted that he has insurance for self contractor.
Valerie mentioned that the computer is acting slow and would like an IT person to come in and see if her programs are up to date.  Kingsley said to call KirbTech and see if there are any issues with the computer.
Adjournment: Heidi motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:458 PM, Kingsley seconded; all were in favor.
Secretary,
Valerie J. Mowery
